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September 20, 2019

To: All Municipalities issuing registrations
Re: “Tiny Homes” registration guidelines
The very confusing issues surrounding registration of “tiny homes” continues.   The Bureau of Motor Vehicles would like to set some general guidelines as to how to answer the ever increasing number of questions regarding them.  As an agent for the Bureau of Motor Vehicles, you have been, or will be faced with questions regarding these tiny homes.   Tiny homes are just that, homes.  Callers or inquirers may want to classify their tiny homes as recreational vehicles or “park model RVs” for the purpose of registering them.  The following is a guideline that should be used when trying to answer questions or in determining if a registration is warranted.

1. If the tiny home is in excess of legal dimensions for the roadway, they will have to obtain an Overlimit Permit to accommodate that.  The registration plate needed for that permit would be a Transit plate, for the one time move only.

2. If the tiny home is within legal dimensions for the roadway, a Transit plate may be issued for the one time move only.  We will not continue to give Transit plates for multiple moves for that particular tiny home.

3. If the person is claiming that this tiny home is a recreational vehicle or a “park model RV” then they will have to prove that the tiny home/ recreational vehicle has been certified by the RV Industry Association before registration as such.  Typically they would get a seal seen below.
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4. If municipal offices get inquiries regarding how to obtain that certification please refer them to the Recreational Vehicle Industry Association.  https://www.rvia.org/standards-regulations/standards-compliance
I’m sure that many more questions will come up and inquiries will get persistent, but until the legislature sets hard and fast rules or laws governing these, we are going to maintain the stance as we do with “unconventional vehicles”.  To be on the highways, they must meet some standard of safety as recreational vehicles do now.  

Stephen Ashcroft
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